Lenox Library Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes

May 11, 2015

Meeting was called to order at 5:45pm.  Those present were Linda Kemery, Kurtis Christensen, Marti Cordell, Paula Borland and Shari Burger.

Paula made a motion to approve the agenda, seconded by Linda.

There is one correction to be made in the minutes from last meeting and that was the German entertainment was musicians not magicians.  Paula made a motion to approve the minutes with that correction, and Linda seconded.

Shari gave the financial report.  Fines, fees and donations totaled $79.45, sales from the book sale was $48.00 bringing the total for the Summer Program $835, and money was received from the Lenox Community Trust Grant for the I-Pad minis.

Bills were presented.  Shari expressed concern on the bottom line total of the budget and her turning in her vacation.  This was expected and Shari is entitled to her vacation and should be used but Kurtis will be talking to Tia about other things and will discuss our concerns in the budget as well. Kurtis also raised concern about an article in the paper that said Tia had found some money in the Library budget and other places for the city to proceed with an architect for another project.  The board does not feel there is any money in the budget as we do not even have enough to complete labor for this year.  This will be discussed when Kurtis meets with Tia.  Paula made a motion to approve the bills presented, seconded by Marti.

There were no public comments or correspondence.

Old business – Discussion on selling server.  Randy is no longer interested in the server.  The software discs cannot be located.  Not sure if they have been cleaned out or were stored with the previous communications employee at the utilities office. Paula suggested to call Jon and see if possibly they may be stored somewhere Ron is not aware of or if they could call and ask Cindy.  It was suggested then to try it on craigslist again at around $300 with no discs if they are not found.

New business - 


City credit card use – Kurtis talked with Tia about ways to eliminate employees using personal credit cards for material purchases.  Several of our purchases are made on Baker & Taylor which sends us a bill and then if it is cheaper on Amazon, the city has a corporate account allowing them to be billed for items as well.  We can use this and will be billed for Amazon purchases.  It was also suggested that we create a policy for software/app purchases for I-pads and such.  This will be developed and discussed at the next meeting.

Mission Statement – Shari had sent some sample statements and the board decided they liked the one she came up with most. “The mission of the Lenox Public Library is to preserve history, promote literacy and provide access to resources which facilitate lifelong learning.”   Paula made motion to approve the change of the mission statement, seconded by Linda.
Revisions to Policy 8 – This states that the director is hired by the Mayor and we think it should be the board but we are not sure if the council has to approve our decision or not.  Someone will check with Tia to be sure and then action will be at the next meeting.
More discussion on internet filtering.  This is not something that is required and Shari is not sure we can legally filter our internet.  It was believed that we can filter it but leave the option for a patron to ask for a block to be removed if the situation arises.  It is not being suggested that the filters are placed to strictly filter but some feel strongly that illegal activity should be blocked from our internet service.  Kurtis is going to look into a program that he has seen before to check on a couple of things such as cost (thought to be around $250 for a period of years) and what our current system can do.
Director's report – Preparation has begun for the summer reading program.  Dan Wardell was here on the 14th, there were 65 attendees.  The early-out program is completed for this school year.  
Kristy Ritchie told Shari she could purchase the gift card for I-pad apps and turn in a receipt to Endowment for the gift card and not each individual app.  This will still have to approved at a meeting to be official but Kristy didn't think there would be a problem. 
The State aid report was submitted detailing how the state funds were spent. 
Shari attended the Director's meeting in Stanton with Lois Rodman volunteering so that she could go.
This year's bake sale was right in line with funds raised in prior years.  It was previously budgeted for $1000 to be spent on summer reading program, Shari asked if we would like to do the same.  The board felt with our tight budget we should stick to the $835 that was raised this year.  Approximately $600 has been spent already without buying craft supplies.  Not all crafts have been planned we feel that it should be able to be planned accordingly.
Marty Riley and Norma Siverly met to start a “Friends of the Library Group”.  Ideas were tossed around for fund raising such as garden tours, bake sales, book sales. This was the first organizational meeting so there will be more to come.  This group is designed to give some perks to participants, bring in some income, and gain a volunteering group.
The staff would like to see if it would be possible to get a regular pay day.  Currently it is random depending on how the board and council meetings fall with city payroll.  Kurtis will discuss this with Tia also.
Agenda items for next meeting – internet filtering, payroll info, Policy 8 changes, I-pad policy.
Paula made a motion to adjourn, second by Marti.  Meeting adjourned at 6:40pm.
